BGC December 2022 Newsletter: On a foggy, late November morning
Good afternoon everyone,

It has become perfectly evident to me over the course of the last few weeks that, in order to cut costs, feeding an ordinary plain seed mix to the local population of birds is not appreciated. Over the summer and through the early autumn, my avian neighbours have not felt the need to use my feeders as nature has provided the necessary catering, but in early October I filled the feeders with the aforesaid "cheap" plain seed mix. They ignored it completely, prompting me to worry about where all the birds had gone. Had they been affected by Avian Flu? So untouched was my feed, that it began to sprout and to go bad. I bought the Superior Mix, filled the feeders and, almost before I had retreated to the house, the Chaffinches, the Tits, the Greenfinches, the Goldfinches, the Woodpecker, the Blackbirds, Dunnocks, Tree Sparrows and the returning resident ducks all appeared as if by magic to devour this tastier offering. There is no shortage of birds on the feeders now! Coupled to this, I thought it would be polite to offer the ducks proper Duck & Swan Feed produced by Tom Chamberlain, which produced a reaction from the ducks akin to a dog being frightened by a paper bag on the pathway. As far as my pond ducks are concerned, Tom Chamberlain can keep his feed as even when I put it in the pond, they fly off.

Apart from feeding the birds, the past month has not been the best for working in the garden. My garden, in places, is fairly damp all year round, but recently it is more marsh-like all over. Walk across a grassy area and look back at muddy footprints. It has been so mild that the roses are still flowering, the fuchsias are holding onto their blooms and my nerrines have decided to flourish at last. I have even found pulmonaria flowering and a few primulas budding; the rocket is living up to its name and the spinach is looking healthier than it ever did through the summer! It is a topsy turvy world, but it all adds to the excitement, possibly the exasperation, of gardening, when new challenges and surprises are constantly being presented. It does make a mess of your Five Year Plan though, as the replanting, separating and the planting of new plants has not been easy in the glaur.

Talking of excitement, it is now only just over two weeks until the Club's CHRISTMAS PARTY (Members Only). Many of you have signed up to join in the fun of the simple Quiz and the food, the wine, the water, the chatter. If you haven't signed up yet, you have until Friday 9th December to make up your mind. The Party is on Wednesday 14th December in Baljaffray Parish Church Hall from 19:00. The Quiz starts at 19:30. All you have to do is make your carriage arrangements and everything will be waiting for you. The Committee are busy buying the food for the buffet, the drinks (soft and hard) to help wash it down or to "vitalise" your brain cells, creating the table plans (8 to a table) and even purchasing the PRIZES for the winning table, plus, of course, supplying the Quiz Questions. It is a marvellous occasion at which to meet and to talk to fellow members and for the Chairman to probably get your name wrong if you haven't got your badge on! The Committee and I look forward to welcoming you all on the 14th.

St Paul's Church in Milngavie are holding their bi-annual Christmas Tree Festival from Saturday 3rd December. Marjorie Thorburn has recruited a small band of dedicated Christmas Tree Decorators who will be working their magic on the 2nd on the Club's entry, so it would be good if members popped in from the 3rd to the 9th to view their elfin art work. The tree is then being donated to Baldernock Childcare.

Our November talk by Sehar Sardar on the work of the Commonwealth War Graves Commission was very different and most interesting. Sehar is a vibrant personality and her enthusiasm and knowledge of her work was very infectious. She certainly elicited a good number of questions, all of which she answered without hesitation and without a diminution in her enthusiasm. Our January talk is on Wednesday 11th January 2023 at 19:30. Our speaker is David Marsh and the subject is "The Story of Garden Gnomes", which promises to be an amusing, yet very informative, historical look at these marmite objects. David will be delivering his talk via ZOOM, which we will broadcast in the Church Hall at Baljaffray and also to those who wish to remain in the comfort of their own homes. Full details will be released just after the New Year shenanigans.

Val Penrice has taken it upon herself to buy up a lot of peat compost in bags and grow bags before it is completely unavailable to the general gardener. Should you wish to purchase any of this, please contact Val directly; her address is listed in the Contacts Page of the Club's website. I have certainly found that the Peat Free Grow Bags have, as yet, not been as good as those including peat as they require more watering and fertilising. I have not used peat for the last two or three years, but I have to admit the grow bags are tempting and they will only go to waste if not used.

Only one more month of this year to enjoy or to despair at. In many ways, it has been a year of challenge. We experienced a good late winter, a pretty awful spring which delayed many plants, but led to fabulous blossom on the trees, a hot and dry summer with intermittent Milngavie rain and finally an early autumn leaf display and copious amounts of heavy rainfalls to make leaf sweeping even less enjoyable. As far as I could determine, the garden timings of previous years didn't bear any relevance to what occurred in 2022. It is, though, only a few more weeks until the early spring flowers for 2023 appear and only 22 days until the daily hours of daylight start to increase again. Before then,I look forward to seeing many of you on the 14th and to enjoying your company.

With best wishes

Willie  
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